
 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
At a Remembrance Day Assembly on Friday 
Kadina Memorial School community paused 
for a minute’s silence as a sign of respect for 
the men and women who made the ultimate 
sacrifice in World War One and subsequent 
conflicts. 
Stage 1 History students led the assembly at 
the base of the flagpoles with invited guests 
from the Returned Services League and 
Copper Coast Vietnam Veteran’s 
Association, Governing Council and Parent 
Club attending. 
Instrumental Music teacher Mr Dom 
Meehan played ‘Amazing Grace’ on his 
bagpipes during the wreath laying 
ceremony. Veterans saying it was a stirring 
occasion with ‘the bagpipes is a very 
emotional instrument for a soldier’. 
In the lead-up to Remembrance Day, senior 
students spent time with younger peers 
explaining the School’s ‘memorial’ legacy as 
well as discussing the names of armed 
service personnel listed on our Memorial 
Wall.  Younger students were intrigued by 
the stories belonging to the names with 
many finding their own surname, sparking 
questions whether this was a relative. 
Remembrance Day on November 11 is a 
memorial day to acknowledge the end of 
hostilities when the Armistice was signed on 
the 11th hour between Germany and the 
Allies.  Thank you to all staff and students 

involved in the assembly and catering for a 
morning tea. It was a very moving event.  
Student Council representatives also 
attended official Remembrance Day 
Services on Saturday, placing wreaths at the 
base of the epitaphs. 
 
Advance Term 1 2018 dates: 
• Week 1, Pupil Free Day Monday 29 

January 
• Term 1, Week 1 begins Tuesday 30 

January 
• Week 1, R-12 Photo and student 

identification card photo days 
Thursday 1 February and Friday 2 
February. (Details next newsletter) 

• Week 3, Family Information Night, 
Tuesday 13 February, times to be 
advised. 

• Week 6, R-6 Sports Day, Thursday 8 
March and 7-12 Sports Day on Friday 9 
March.  Reserve Sports Day dates 
Week 7, March 15 and 16. 

 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

MONDAY 20 NOVEMBER 
 

SCHOOL RESUMES 
 

TUESDAY 21 NOVEMBER, 8.30AM 
 



 

 

 

Principal’s Report Continued: 
 

World Teachers’ Day: thank you 
It is an extremely busy time of year for all, as we approach 
the halfway mark for Year 12 exams, Year 11 exams in a 
few weeks, with many planned excursions and activities 
in amongst report writing and sorting classes for next 
year. 
 

This week School Services Officers hosted a morning tea 
at recess in appreciation of their colleagues as part of 
World Teachers’ Day acknowledgements. 
 

I thank all teachers for their commitment, expertise and 
contribution they make in educating our young people. 
 

Kadina Memorial staff is a dedicated group of 
professionals who often put in extra time to provide 
innovative learning programs and activities. 
 

Tests don’t just happen, excursions just don’t occur, 
camps can’t just go ahead, and showcases take more time 
to prepare than the actual event. 
 

Last Tuesday staff re-instated an old tradition of hosting 
their own version of a Melbourne Cup race with teams 
donning helmets and competing on bicycles much to the 
amusement and delight of students at lunch time. 
 

While education can be a serious business it’s good for a 
school’s morale for staff and students to have a laugh 
together, regularly!  
 

 
 

 

Pupil Free Day  
A reminder it is a Pupil Free Day next Monday 20 
November.  Staff will be working on our school 
improvement plans for 2018.  School resumes Tuesday 
21 November, with yard supervision from 8.30am. 
 

2017 Family Survey 
We are seeking your feedback to determine what is 
working well in our school and areas to improve.  To 
participate in the survey please visit the following link:  
 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/YNW7tu5X 
 

World Challenge Farewell 
On behalf of the school community I wish the 14 Senior 
School students and their teachers Miss Danielle Hicks 
and Mr Glen Williams an amazing World Challenge 
expedition.  They depart Australian shores on Monday 
27 November bound for Loas and Cambodia for three 
weeks.  I’ve listened in one of their meetings and I was 
super impressed and proud of the responsibilities 
they’ve chosen to take on while also representing 
Kadina Memorial School.  Have a great time and we look 
forward to reading all about it early next year. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Debbie Terrett 
 
 

 
Maya’s striking Remembrance Day artwork from Mrs Ellis’ 
class is one of many currently on display in the Front Office. 
 

Melbourne Cup Luncheon 
The Year 11 Food and Hospitality class hosted a 
Melbourne Cup luncheon for 20 staff. They spent many 
lessons trialing recipes and practising food presentation 
techniques. On the day, they showed great organisation 
and collaboration, learning a lot from the experience. 
Thank you to the staff for supporting us. 
Mrs Jade Daniel 
 

 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/YNW7tu5X


 

Sub School News 

 

Unit News 
Unit students enjoy having the opportunity throughout 
the week to be ‘Out and About’ accessing and engaging in 
lots of physical activities at Kadina Memorial School and 
in the local community.  
 

Junior students look forward to playing on the Primary 
playgrounds and with the focus this term on directional 
language, they have had lots of fun going over and under 
the wooden bridges, down the slides and fireman poles, 
running around the monkey bars, in between the poles 
and through the arches.  
 

Senior students have enjoyed their weekly walk to the 
shops to buy items as part of their Shopping Program, 
visiting the Community Library to borrow books, and 
collecting recycling containers three times a week from 
their recycling baskets. They also have the opportunity to 
walk around the ovals, play on the playgrounds and 
participate in sport lessons to practise their ball skills.  
This term they have been learning cricket skills and have 
engaged in these lessons to improve their catching, 
bowling and batting, whilst having fun. 
 

 
 

 

The Art of Giving 
The ideas were simple, the response overwhelming, and 
actions louder than words. 
Thank you to Kadina Memorial School students and 
their families for donating non-perishable food towards 
two simultaneous projects to help others in need. 
As part of the Middle School’s Student Representative 
Council Anti-Poverty Awareness Day the Salvation Army 
met with Year 7-9 students to discuss homelessness, 
possible factors contributing towards poverty and 
positive actions to help others less fortunate.  The talk 
was thought provoking requiring students to calculate 
how they would survive on a minimum of $36 a day.  
The call to action was to donate one non-perishable 
food item which would then go towards the Salvation 
Army’s Christmas Hampers.  We were heartened by the 
response.  Much gratitude. 
 

 
 
The Year 9’s Food Drive was equally responsive, with 
students designing and delivering the positive cause 
campaign to R-6 classes.  Students were encouraged to 
donate a non-perishable food item towards Anglicare’s 
Wallaroo Emergency Pantry.  About 20 boxes of non-
perishable food was collected during Week 4.  Items 
included pasta, cereal, biscuits, spaghetti and baked 
beans as well as baby food.  The project was a cross-
curriculum initiative utilising knowledge from 
Geography and English lessons, as well as creative digital 
media skills. 
 

 
Above Mr Chris Rennie and Mr Shane Moss with their 
Year 9 students displaying just a small portion of 
donated goods.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 



 

 

2018 Materials & Services Charges 

2017 Remembrance Day 

From left, Reception student Ruby welcomes her grandfather and Vietnam Veteran Peter Petherick to the Assembly, 
veterans discuss the bagpipes with teacher Mr Dom Meehan and Year 12 Lachlan Daly chose to make special poppy cakes 
as part of his Community Studies task for Remembrance Day. 

The Kadina Memorial School community is invited to attend the next Governing Council meeting on Wednesday 29 
November, in the Hospitality Centre at 6.30pm, where the 2018 Materials and Services Charge will be discussed and 
approved.   The Materials and Services charge is an amount charged to parents for the cost of the items and services provided 
to the student.  In 2018, the Kadina Memorial School Finance Advisory Committee has approved the 2018 Materials and 
Services Charge be set at the standard sum.  The Department for Education and Child Development (DECD) has 
determined the standard sum for 2018 as $235:00 Reception – Year 7 and $310:00 Years 8 – 12. 
 

              
                    

             
                 

        
 

 

    
 



 

 

2018 Services & Materials Charges 

Instrumental Showcase 

 

 

 

 

It was a great display of musical talent and a solid year of learning at the Instrumental Showcase, Kadina Town Hall on 
Tuesday 31 October.  Well done to all involved.  It was an entertaining evening. 

 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
 

Advance notice of known dates  
 

What?   Drama Showcase 
Who?    Years 9,10 and 11 
When?   Term 4 Wk 7 Wednesday 
29 November 
Where?  Drama Room 7:00pm 
 
What?   Come and Try Day 
Who?    Year 3-5 
When?   Nov 21st     
Where?  TBA 
 

 
 

 
 

 

INTO A FANTASY: THE 2017 R-6 ARTS 
SHOWCASE 

Tuesday 12 December 2017 (Week 9) 
 
“Don’t be afraid of change. You may lose something good, but you may 
gain something better.” I don’t know who said this, but I think it sums 
up perfectly this year’s R-6 Showcase!  
 
This year we’re challenging our students to produce a Showcase which 
will require more dance moves and singing to make the most of our new 
venue.  We’ll be in the brand new Copper Coast Sport and Leisure 
Centre (CCSLC) providing us with a much larger stage and the freedom 
to bring students on and off from “backstage”.  The idea has excited 
many of our students giving them a small insight into the real life 
performing arts industry of auditioning for roles and choreography.  R-
2 students will perform Christmas tunes, while the 3-6’s are recreating 
popular children’s movies in dance form.  They’ve been busy rehearsing 
so don’t be surprised if you see them jiving around the house!  
 
Below is an overview of the current plan for the evening, however this 
is subject to change so keep a lookout in your child’s school bag for a 
copy of the program with the final details. Most importantly, make sure 
you keep the evening of Tuesday 12 December free!  
 
5:30pm: Governing Council barbecue near the Skate Park. 
Performances by the Junior Ensemble and Year 4 Recorder Group.  
 
6:00pm: Students meet their teacher on the Kadina Memorial School’s 
Senior Oval. Doors will be opened to the CCSLC. Parents begin to move 
in to find their seat.  
 
6:30pm: Concert begins 
 
7:30pm: Concert ends, parents collect their child from the drop off point 
on Kadina Memorial School’s Senior Oval.  
 
** Please note chairs will be provided in the stadium to protect the new 
floor surface. 
   
Students in the Junior Ensemble will be returning their instrument after 
the performance. Parents please ensure all personal belongings are 
taken out the instrument cases before the instruments are returned.  
 
Again, keep an eye on your child’s communication diary, facebook and 
Skoolbag for updated information.   



 

Kadina Memorial Update 

 

SAPSASA Golf 
Year 7 students Samuel Wapper and Jack Barker 
represented Kadina Memorial at SAPSASA Golf, with both 
being invited to the second round for State trials. 
The boys played at West Beach Golf Club on the 15-hole 
executive course on August 31 and September 1. Sam 
scored 86 and Jack 80. The cut-off for the state selection 
trials to be played on the 18-hole course was 76 so they 
were invited back to play on the same course the next day 
Both played well with Jack finishing in the placings. There 
were more than 150 students who played the two days. 
 

 
 
Decision Making Committee 
The Kadina Memorial School Decision Making Committee 
(DMC) is a representative committee consisting of staff, 
students and parents who meet each fortnight.  The next 
DMC will be held in Term 4 Week 5, Monday 27 
November 5pm in the Staff Room. 
 

Proposals submitted: 
Proposal: Unit Tarnasey farm visit 
Date: Thursday 30 November 
Proposer: Sandy Mumford 
 
Proposal: Triple jump and high jump competitions 
Date: Tuesday 27 February, 2018 
Proposer: Luke Driver 
 
Proposal: 1500 metre competition 
Date: Wednesday 28 February, 2018 
Proposer: Luke Driver 
 
Proposal: Sports Day 100 metre timing 
Date: Friday 2 March, 2018 
Proposer: Luke Driver 
 
 

Canteen News 
At Kadina Memorial School we have a wonderful 
canteen offering a huge range of food at a very 
reasonable price.  
Recently we have had requests by students to heat up 
food brought from home. Unfortunately due to time 
restrictions and for safe food handling we are not 
permitted to do this. We request students do not ask 
canteen staff to heat their food from home in the future.  
What’s New?  
We have 2 minute chicken noodles available for $2.50, 
which can be ordered on a canteen lunch bag or via the 
Qkr program.  
 

Thanks  
Vicki Hartleib, Canteen Manager 
 

Junior KMSC Disco 
There were some great dance moves at the Junior and 
Primary discos in Week 3, with 270 students jiving the 
night away in Week 3. 
Games included limbo, air guitar girls versus boys and 
best dancer. Prizes were awarded for best dressed and 
door prize. Music was by Phil Wharton.  
Georgia and Billy, Primary KMSC Publicity Officers 
 

 
 

 
 



 

Community News  

Principal: Debbie Terrett 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of 
receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the 
school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading or Skoolbag, a free smartphone app 

(http://skoolbag.com.au/) 

Austswim Instructors course:  Held at Kadina 
on November 18 & 19.  Theory sessions will be held at 
the Kadina Town Hall and the water sessions at the 
Kadina pool, CCSLC.  Please enrol on the AUSTSWIM 
website at www.austswim.com.au   
For further information contact Ann on 0429 962 032. 
 
Northern Yorke Peninsula Little Athletics: 
2017/2018 season starts Friday nights Term 4 and Term 
1 at Kadina Memorial School Oval.  Events begin at 
5.30pm.  Online registration only at www.salaa.org.au 
No paper registrations accepted.   
*$80 per athlete. Family discount for 3 or more children 
*Eligible Tiny Tots to be born before 1 October 2014 
For more information contact Paula on 0448 833 229 or 
Leonie on 0409 674 522.  Alternatively, email: 
nyp.littleathletics@gmail.com  NYP Little Athletics 
Facebook page will post updates throughout the season. 

  

 
 
 
 
 

Scan QR 
Code to go to 

website 
 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

 
 

2017 School Magazine: This is a colourful 130 
page tribute to another successful year at Kadina 
Memorial.  There are more than 1,000 photos, special 
events, sporting teams, Year 12 Formal photos and the 
2017 Award recipients. To order please visit the 
Finance Office and pay $25 (incl GST).  Limited stocks are 
available, so order now to avoid disappointment.  
Magazine will be available for collection in Week 9. 

 

Calendar 
TERM 4 

2017 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 6  
 

20th November 
 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
SAPSASA Cricket/tennis 
Yr 12 Formal 

21st November 
Kindy Transition Full day 
Yr 10 Girls PE beach excursion 
SAPSASA Cricket/Tennis 
Aquatic lessons (3BG. 3CP, 4AS, 
4EH, 4.5LD)    

22nd November 
LB6 & LB5 Pt Pirie Bowl excursion 
SAPSASA Cricket/Tennis 
 

23rd November 
Kindy Transition Full Day 
SAPSASA Cricket/Tennis 
 

24th November 
Casual Day 
R-6 Religious Education 
C4 Bright Stars Cricket Carnival 
SAPSASA Cricket/Tennis 
 
(26/11World Challenge ‘Build up Day’) 

Week  7 27th November 
 
Year 11 Exams   
Aquatic lessons (3AI, 1.2JS, 
1.2BP, 1.2TM, 1.2EL)  
World Challenge Depart 
DMC, 5pm   

28th November 
 
Year 11 Exams   
Aquatic lessons (3AI, 1.2JS, 
1.2BP, 1.2TM, 1.2EL)  
 
Finance Mtg (October report & 
budget), 3.30pm 
Canteen Mtg, 2.30pm 

29th November 
 
Year 11 Exams   
Aquatic lessons (3AI, 1.2JS, 
1.2BP, 1.2TM, 1.2EL)  
Middle School half day transition, 
10am-2pm 
Yr 9, 10 & 11 Drama Showcase 
Governing Council, 6pm 

30th November 
 
Year 11 Exams   
Aquatic lessons (3AI, 1.2JS, 
1.2BP, 1.2TM, 1.2EL)  
 
NEWSLETTER 
Unit Tarnasey Farm visit 

1st December 
 
Year 11 Exams   
Aquatic lessons (3AI, 1.2JS, 
1.2BP, 1.2TM, 1.2EL)  
 
 
Year 4 Inflatable World Excursion 
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